FILED

BY FAX (307) 777 - 5864

(2 PA6ES

Jim Ruby, Executive Secretary Environmental Quality Council
Fax (307) 777 - 5864

To:

Don McKenzie Director, WDEQ LQD

From

Judith Bush

tel / fax

613-392-2313

2313 County Rd 64

Carrying Place ON Canada K0K 1L0

please phone before faxing

date:

December 9, 2009

CC

John Corra

Director, WDEQ

Fax (307) 777 - 7682

- Jim Ruby

Director, EQC

Fax (307) 777 - 6134

Re:

Croell Redi-Mix Application to WDEQ LQD

to expand the Roger's Pit from a 10 acre limestone mining and crushing LMO (1396 ET) to a Regular

Mining Permit encompassing 600 + acres

Request for copy of Application Mine Plan Map

Dear Mr. McKenzie.

As you are aware from correspondence I have sent to you dated December 5, 2009, I believe that our property, Bush Ranches, will be severely impacted by the proposed expansion which the approval of Croell Redi-Mix's application to the DEQ LQD noted would permit.

There is no doubt that our ranch is the property which will be most directly and severely effected if this application is approved by the LQD.

On behalf of all of the owners of Bush Ranches, I attempting to come to terms with the full impact that approval of this application would have on our ranch.

i live in Ontario, Canada. I am not able at this time to travel to Sundance to take a firsthand look at the application mine plan map which is currently on display in the Crook County Clerks Office.

I have repeatedly been told by LQD staff that it is not possible to send me a copy of the application mine plan map, the reason being that it is too big.

The Public Notice regarding this application which was first published in the Sundance Times on October 15, 2009, states the following:

"The Wyoming Oil and Gas Commission will be mailed a copy of the application mine plan map as required in W.S. (chapter/section) 36-11-406(j)."

if it is possible for the WDEQ LQD to mail this map to the Wyoming Oil and Gas Commission, why is it not possible to mail the same map to a formal protestant to this application. I live at a much greater distance from Sundance than members of the Wyoming Oil and Gas Commission. The DEQ LQD is not requesting that the Wyoming Oil and Gas Commission travel to Sundance in order to take a look at this map.

I am once again requesting that a copy of the application mine plan map relating to the Croell Redi-Mix application noted above be sent to me. It would help to facilitate both preparation for and scheduling of the upcoming hearing regarding this matter, if this could be sent to me expeditiously. Regular mail, especially as the holidays approach, can take as long as two weeks to arrive.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours truly,

Judith Bush

Managing Partner, Bush Ranches

P.S. I had assumed that this map was being sent to the Wyoming Oil and Gas Commission due to proximity of this site to 1-90 and to the presence of pipelines in the area. However, I was told that this was not the primary reason why The Wyoming Oil and Gas Commission are being provided with a copy of this application mine plan map.

What is the purpose of the Wyoming Oil and Gas Commission being provided with a copy of this map?